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Founded in 1970, 

WMCA is a non-profit 

association that pro-

motes the professional 

and education stand-

ards of Municipal 

Clerks, County Clerks, 

and Transit Board 

Clerks in various local 

governments of the  

State of Washington.   

Diana Quinn, MMC 

President’s Message 

I thought “April showers” were supposed to bring “May  
flowers.”  We had a lovely April, and May seems to want to just 
dump rain on us.  I wonder what June has in store…   
 
April was a very busy month for me.  I had the pleasure of attending the City Clerk 
Association of California’s conference in the beautiful City of Pasadena.  Not only 
was the weather beautiful, but the clerks I met and shared information with, were 
both gracious and kind.  I had the opportunity to learn from great speakers, and 
network with a multitude of people who are just as devoted to their profession as 
we are here in Washington.   
 
At lunch one day, I sat next to the IIMC host clerk from Milwaukee, Wisconsin, 
Anne B. Uecker.  She’s a delightful lady, with a great sense of humor.  She is very 
much looking forward to the IIMC Conference, and would like to welcome all who 
can attend from Washington State.  Anne told me they have a great educational 
program planned, along with lots of interesting things to do around town.  I hope 
to see many of you in Milwaukee!  
 
I also was able to spend quality time with our own Region IX Rep Alice Attwood, 
City Clerk of Tonasket.  Alice and I had lots of opportunities to chat about our  
regions direction, and the educational opportunities we have, and will be offering 
in the future.  Alice is dedicated to the success of not only our region, but also our 
state association.  She’s a wonderful resource and I encourage all the clerks of 
Washington State to seek her out and share your vision of the future of our  
organization.   
 
This month I planned on writing 
about the second letter in our 
theme, which is A for 
“ACCOUNTABILITY.”   But, I’d like 
to jump ahead and save  
accountability for next month.   
Instead I am going to talk a little 
about the third letter which is G 
for “GENUINE COMMITMENT.”   
 
It was amazing to me to see 250+ 
clerks from another state who 
share so many of the same issues 
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we all face in our “clerk” world.  These men and women (yes, I said men – they have many of them!), are just as 
dedicated to excellence and education as we are.  They are genuinely committed to helping each other, and offer 
the best service possible to their municipalities and citizens.  Just like us, they have their fingers in many pies, 
spreading themselves thin, sleeping less, working harder, and striving to be the best.  If that isn’t genuine  
commitment, I don’t know what is.   
 
I’m so proud to stand amongst you all, and represent our great association, sharing the “GENUINE  
COMMITMENT” it takes to be a member of our profession.   
 
I leave you with a quote from Steve Brunkhorst, author of “Achieve! 60-Second Nuggets of Inspiration”:  
 
 “Commitment turns a promise into reality with words that speak boldly of your intentions, and actions that speak 
louder than words.” 
 

So get out there, wave your wand, and  “WORK YOUR MAGIC ”! 
 

Diana  

 

 

 

Historical Committee 
CALL FOR PICTURES 

 
Help us preserve WMCA History. Did you take pictures at our 2014 Conference in Pasco? The 
Historical Committee would like to share those pictures of you, your conference pals and  
highlights with our members.  If you would like to contribute to our photos, please contact Jill 
Boltz at jillb@kitsaptransit.com or 360.478.6223. 

Pictured from left to right: Norma Alley, Alice Attwood, Diana Quinn, and Janey Hovenden. 

mailto:jillb@kitsaptransit.com
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 Scholarships 

The Executive Committee reopened the application period for NCI Professional Devel-
opment I Scholarships with a deadline of April 14th.   
 
The scholarship committee received 2 applications which were  
recently ranked by the Committee and reviewed by the Executive 
Committee.   
 
We are happy to announce that the following WMCA members  
received a scholarship to attend NCI Professional Development I: 
 

Maria Holman, City of Wenatchee  
Robin Schaefer, City of Bothell  

 
If anyone has a question about the scholarship process, please let me know. 
 
Dee Roberts | dee.roberts@southbend-wa.gov | 360-875-5571 

 

The IIMC Board of Directors will hold its Annual Meeting in  
Milwaukee, Wisconsin, May 16 and 17. The agenda and full 
agenda packet has been posted to the IIMC Website under 
the Agendas and Minutes Tab. Or, you can access the  
information by clicking here:  

        http://www.iimc.com/ArchiveCenter/ViewFile/Item/346 
 
Please review the agenda and let Alice or Joann know if you have any 
questions or concerns with the items as listed. They will work to answer 
your questions as well as carry your message to the Board of Directors.  

IIMC Annual Meeting Agenda 

mailto:dee.roberts@southbend-wa.gov
http://www.iimc.com/ArchiveCenter/ViewFile/Item/346
mialto:tonasket@nvinet.com
mailto:jtilton@ci.manteca.ca.us
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Laugh Out Loud 

Do you have a funny story, joke or cartoon you would like to share? Please submit them to Shannon.Corin@ci.bremerton.wa.us. 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Family of 3 Sisters 

Three sisters, ages 92, 94 and 96, live in a house 
together.  One night the 96-year-old draws a bath. 
She puts her foot in and pauses.  She yells to the 
other sisters, "Was I getting in or out of the bath?" 
 
The 94-year-old yells back, "I don't know. I'll come 
up and see." She starts up the stairs and pauses 
"Was I going up the stairs or down?" 

The 92-year-old is sitting at the kitchen table having 
tea  listening to her sisters. She shakes her head 
and says, "I sure hope I never get that forgetful, 
knock on wood." She then yells, "I'll come up and 
help both of you as soon as I see who's at the door." 

Submitted by Carol Etgen, City of Fife 

 
Which is a Yogi Berra saying? 

 
 1) You must be present to attend. 

 
2) I never said most of the things I said. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
When drivers do not read signs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joke of the Month 
Submitted by Carol Etgen, City of Fife 

Two blondes living in Oklahoma were sitting on a bench talking and 

one blonde says to the other: "Which do you think is farther 

away..........Florida or the moon?” The other blonde turns and says, 

"Helloooooooooo, can you see Florida???????????!!” 

4ÈÁÎË ÙÏÕ ÔÏ #ÁÒÏÌ %ÔÇÅÎȟ #ÉÔÙ ÏÆ &ÉÆÅ ÆÏÒ 

,/, ÓÕÂÍÉÓÓÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈȢ  

9ÏÇÉ "ÅÒÒÁ !ÎÓ×ÅÒ φ 

mailto:Shannon.Corin@ci.bremerton.wa.us
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You have multiple options to pay your dues: 
 

1. Log on to the WMCA website at www.wmcaclerks.org,   update your profile, click 
on the Membership – Renew Now button and pay online. 

2. Log on to the WMCA website at www.wmcaclerks.org,   update your profile, click 
on the Membership – Renew Now button and mail a check. 

3. Fill out the membership application found in this newsletter or on the website 
and mail a check.   

 
The benefits abound when you maintain your membership in WMCA: 
   

ß Availability of scholarships for the 2015 annual WMCA conference; Academy  
sessions; and Professional Development sessions.  You must be a member of 
WMCA to be eligible for our scholarships! 

ß Reduced registration costs for the annual conference, Academy  
sessions and other training opportunities. Save money! 

ß A monthly e-mail newsletter and e-mail blasts keeping you abreast of  
happenings within WMCA, including changes to legislation affecting our  
profession and training opportunities. Stay informed! 

ß WMCA website, with access to “members only” areas. Draw on the vast wealth 
of knowledge and experience from WMCA members! 

ß Eligibility for the prestigious “Clerk of the Year” award. Will you be the 2015 
Clerk of the Year? 

 

Make sure to get your dues paid before May 31st.  
Dues paid after May 30, 2014 will incur a late fee of $25.00  

Nobody wants to pay a late fee!  
If you have questions, email Treasurer Gina Anderson at  

andersong@ci.woodland.wa.us or call 360.841.5287 

WMCA Dues 

http://www.wmcaclerks.org
http://www.wmcaclerks.org
mailto:andersong@ci.woodland.wa.us


Published by Clerks for Clerks! 
If you have any great news to share or ideas for articles for the next edition of the WMCA  Newsletter, be sure to email them to  

Melody Valiant at mvaliant@ci.tumwater.wa.us & Rachel Shaw at rshaw@cityofprosser.com 

 

Membership News 
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WMCA and our Membership Committee would like to  
welcome our newest member: 

 
April O’Brien,  

City of Marysville, Deputy City Clerk 

    

Congratulations to our newest Master Municipal Clerk: 
 

              Jan McBride, MMC, Community Transit  MMC 

 

Education Committee 
2014 Conference Follow-up 

 

Several of the handouts and a follow-up article have been posted on the WMCA website for your 
review and reading pleasure!  
 

 
 

Looking Forward to 2015 Conference 
 

Some of you have already e-mailed me when you’ve seen great presentations and instructors.  The Education 
Committee will be working diligently over the next several months on next year’s conference; please continue 
sending ideas my way!  cetgen@cityoffife.org  

mailto:mvaliant@ci.tumwater.wa.us
mailto:rshaw@cityofprosser.com
mailto:cetgen@cityoffife.org

